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Minutes
Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 13th November at 8.00pm in 

Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
Apologies for absence.


1.1
Apologies were received from Mr. G. Schofield, C.C. Mrs. S. Marshall and 


Dr. R. Harrison.


1.2
In attendance were: Ms. A. Peters, Mr. J. Sayer, Mr. C. Thornborrow, 


Mrs. J. Deadman & Mr. T. Berry (Clerk). C.C. Mrs. J. Mulligan and 5 members of the public.

2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.


2.1
The Minutes of the October Meeting were accepted as a true record. This was 
proposed by Mr. J. Sayer and seconded by Ms. A. Peters

3
Matters arising.


3.1
Report by Peter Vetch on current progress with creation of ‘Buckden Community 
Website.’ – Mr. Vetch informed the Meeting that the site was now live and had his computer 
running to show those present how it now looked. This met with many approving 
comments, Clerk asked to put article in December’s Link. Temporary web address: 
http://vetch.co.uk/buckden_beta

3.2
Further details on Matrix erection. (ref 4570, 4607, 4608, 4616 & 4633A) – Details 
had been sent from Varitext Ltd to purchase a ‘Traffic Calming Display’ but on examination 
was found to be cost prohibitive. Clerk asked to find out what had happened to the results 
of the road survey carried out in Buckden.

3.3
Dog fouling notices. The Clerk had been notified that these signs had been 
delivered to Low Greenfield. Parishioners said Mark Carter would sort this out with the Dog 
Warden.

3.4
Benches at Cray & Hubberholme. Chairman to report. Mr. Schofield was not present 
but the Meeting was informed that a bench was now in position on the Cray road and also 
by the river bank at Hubberholme.

3.5
Mrs. Macdonald’s farewell gift of £25 made. (4622, 4634) – noted.

3.6
CDC – request for details of editorship of Link magazine. (ref: 4638, 4639) – noted.


3.7
Thank you letter and payment of £50 made to Mr. S. Close for grass cutting in front 
of Buck Inn. 
(ref: 4628) – noted.

3.8
Thank you letter and payment of £100 made to Mr. E. Salmon for grass cutting of 
large village green. (ref: 4629) – noted.

County Councillors’ report: 

C.C. Mrs. J. Mulligan said there was not a great deal of new information to report but she 
was disappointed that the Council were satisfied having achieved their re-cycling target of 
27%. Pendle Council meet better figures and she will ask how they achieve their targets. 
When asked if rubbish collection was likely to be made on a fortnightly basis, she was not 
sure. A member of the public said that Pendle’s targets may be met by having mechanical 
sorting. He also said that Sheffield incinerated all their rubbish and then ‘sold’ the hot water 
generated back to the Council for heating their offices.
4.
Correspondence received.


4.1
‘Clerk & Councils Direct’ – complimentary copy of Local Councils UPDATE. 


(ref: 4623) – This can and will be obtained through a download on the Internet.

4.2
Soc. Of Local Council Clerks - Invitation to branch training day & AGM. (ref: 4624)


- noted

4.3
YDNPA – Responding to Consultation on Planning Applications. (ref: 4625) – noted.

4.4
NYCC – Craven Area Committee Agenda of 2nd Nov. meeting. (ref: 4623) – noted.

4.5
YDNPA – Dales Local Access Forum Membership. (ref: 4630) – no one was 
interested in becoming a member of the Forum.

4.6
 e-mail - ylca – Craven Area Membership. (ref: 4631) – noted.

4.7
NY Fire & Rescue Service – involvement over previous 12 months. (ref: 4635) 


– noted.

4.8
Countryside Alliance – Save the rural post office. (ref: 4636) – not applicable as we 
do not have a Post Office in the village.

4.9
YDGLA – Newsletter No. 10. (ref: 4637) – copies taken by Ms. A. Peters &


 Mr. C. Thornborrow.

4.10
Skipton Town Council – provision of ‘Oasis’ to support parish clerks. (ref: 4640)

 – noted.

4.11
NYCC – NY Times circulation. (ref: 4641) – Clerk to respond to advise this is not 
being received in rural areas.

4.12
e-mail from NYCC budget discussion. (ref: 4642) – noted.

4.13
e-mail from C.C. Mrs. S. Marshall re Tykehill. (ref: 4642) – noted.

4.14
Playworld Systems. (ref: 4643) – request no further copies to be sent.

4.15
Clerks & Councils Direct – Journal. (ref: 4644) – noted.

4.16
YDNPA – Planning Agenda for 14th Nov. meeting. (ref: 4645) – noted.


5.
Finance.

5.1
e-mail from Mazars re: non payment of outstanding bill. (ref: 4627) – Cheque to be 
made out and sent. As Mr. J. Whitaker who was the verifying officer, has now left the 
village, the Clerk suggested Mr. P. Vetch as a replacement. This suggestion was accepted 
by Council members.

5.2
HSBC – High Interest Account details. (ref: 4632) – noted.

5.3
HSBC – Treasurer Account details. (ref: 4633) – noted.
6.
Planning.

7.
Any other business.

7.1
NYCC – notification of appointment of new Area Manager for the Skipton Highways 
Office. He is Chris Craven and will take up his post on 18th December. (ref: 4646)

7.2
YDNPA – Planning permission granted for erection of extension to form enlarged 
bedroom and en-suite at The Old Sawmill, Buckden. (ref: 4647)

7.3
Clerk asked to determine parking restrictions outside Church Farm Hubberholme. 


Clerk spoke to Ken Martin from Highways and he following examination of relevant 
documents, said there were no restrictions whatsoever to the best of his knowledge. 

(ref: 4648)


7.4
CDC – Local Development Framework for CDC outside the YDNP, Affordable 
Housing Provision. (ref: 4649)


7.5
CDC -
Parish Precepts 2007/08 – request for finances required for the forthcoming 
year. Clerk submitted documentation following Council’s request at the June Meeting to 
substantiate his claim for the basic rate of pay. This was discussed but the Councillors were 
unable to come to a decision. As the precept request is not required until January, Clerk 
asked to submit income/expenditure figures for 2006/07. Clerks remuneration and Councils 
budget to be discussed at December Meeting.

7.6
Balfour Beatty – introducing themselves should we need/require any highway 
maintenance work carried out. (ref: 4651)


7.7
Members of the public then stated that although ‘salt & sand’ had been requested 
by the 1st, 2nd and 4th gates on the Low Greenfield Rd. this had not been delivered. Clerk to 
enquire. This was also requested to be placed by the Notice Board in Buckden. 


(Hawkswick had had 2 new bins but there were none delivered at Low Greenfield.)

7.8
There was a blockage in the ghyll outside Oughtershaw Hall and also by the 
Institute at Oughtershaw. This was causing rain water to flow over the road and 
undermining it’s surface. A hole had appeared in the road going out of Oughtershaw which 
could cause problems to road users. Clerk asked to resolve


7.9
The public telephone in Oughtershaw was in a state of poor repair. When it was 
raining the phone did not work and the bottom hinge on the door was loose. Clerk asked to 
resolve.

7.10
Some members were not happy with the monies paid for the village greens being 
cut. They felt this could be financed by having sponsored flower tubs round the green. 
Councillors were not keen on this idea but asked that the item be included on the Agenda 
for the December Meeting.


7.11
Clerk informed the Meeting that he had contacted Highways to find out when the 
work on Buckden’s roads was to commence and this has now started. Clerk asked Stuart 
Marshall from Highways about the results from the traffic survey on the road, but was told 
these would not be available for 4 weeks. 



There was no other business; the Chairperson closed the Meeting at 8.55pm.
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